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September 14, 2023 

RE: Creating a Construction Hub on Danforth Avenue, between Westlake Avenue and 

Dawes Road 

Dear Chair and Members of the Toronto and East York Community Council, 

The purpose of this motion is to establish a Construction Hub on Danforth Avenue, between Westlake 
Avenue and Dawes Road. Already, demolition and construction activities are underway for four high-
rise developments, with an additional five applications currently under review. Altogether, ~7,000 new 
homes are expected to be constructed within this area in the years ahead. 

In response to the rapid pace of development within the area and the need to ensure public safely, it 
is critical that the City take a proactive and coordinated approach to construction management. This 
includes proactive logistical planning of the right-of-way, holistic review of Construction Management 
Plans, and collaboration with enforcement officers. The Construction Hub will also help to minimize 
impacts on this community and ensure that residents and businesses are provided with real-time 
information. This includes both the Royal Canadian Legion Branch 11 and the Main Square Day Care 
Centre, which are both continuing operations in close proximity to ongoing construction activities. 

Recommendation: 

It is recommended that City Council: 
1. Request the General Manager, Transportation Services to review the feasibility of

establishing a Construction Hub on Danforth Avenue between Westlake and Dawes Road,
along the same model as existing Construction Hubs, particularly, the Yonge-Eglinton
Construction Hub, and report back to the October 18, 2023 Community Council meeting with
recommendations.

Thank you for your consideration. 

Respectfully, 

Brad Bradford 
Toronto City Councillor 

Beaches-East York | Ward 19 
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@BradMBradford  @BradBradford @bradfordgrams 


